Woodthorne Primary School Woodthorne Road South Tettenhall Wolverhampton WV6 8LX PERMANA AND NURSERY SCHOOL

Email: woodthorneprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk

Web: www.woodthorneprimary.org

Headteacher Mr T Hinkley

Chief Executive Officer Mrs A Cheema OBE

Part of Perry Hall Mulit-Academy Trust Company Number: 08566185

Tel: 01902 558544

5th February 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

On Monday  $23^{rd}$  March, we shall be having our next Nursery trip and this one will be for the whole day!

We will be attending Scotty's Donkeys, located at Apply Farm. This half term, our topic is animals and we thought this would be a great trip related to what we have been learning about.

During the day, children will have a guided tour around the farm, meet all the animals, be able to feed them and also go for a ride on a donkey! We shall also be having our lunch there.

For some children, this will be their first all day school trip so please read the following carefully.

Children will need to bring a packed lunch to school with them. This needs to be in a labelled plastic bag. Once lunch has been finished, everyuthing will get thrown away, so please do not bring plastic lunch boxes, reusable drinks bottles or reusable cutlery.

The farm is outside so we cannot guarantee what the weather will be like (hopefully sunny!). Please make sure your child is wearing weather appropriate clothes. I would suggest at this time of year leggings or trousers, t-shirt, cardigan or jumper, a coat and wellies, though this could change if it is very sunny or rainy on the day. If you need the wellies from school, please take them home the day before.

Apart from their packed lunch, children will not be expected to carry anything else. Nursery staff will have a change of clothes, sick bags, wipes and first aid kits! There is a large hut at the farm where we can leave our lunches and this is where we will also be eating.

Children need to be dropped off between 8.45-8.55am at the Nursery door (the start of the school day). Children can be picked up at 3.15pm (at the end of the school day).

The cost of the trip is £18.00. Please give your consent for your child to attend and make payment by ParentPay.

We hope this trip will be a lovely experience for all of the children — if you have any questions please have a chat with us.

Yours faithfully

The Nursery Team